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It is very common, whenever you are going to fill in the registration form for convention or 
conference, you will be required to: “Enter your name as you wish it to appear on your convention 
badge.  Please mark your Rotary call name (Nickname) in the space provided.”  From the earliest days 
of Rotary, members have referred to each other on a first-name basis as the call name in the Club.  Since 
personal acquaintanceship and friendship are cornerstones of Rotary, it was named that many clubs 
adopted the practice of setting aside formal titles in conversations among members.  Individuals who 
normally would be addressed as Doctor, Mister, Professor, the Honourable, Sir, or even CP, PP, etc., 
are regularly called Joe, Bob, Mary, Karen, or Charlie by other Rotarians.  The characteristic Rotary 
Club name badge fosters the first-name custom.  However, the first-name or nickname custom is not a 
ritualistic custom of Rotary, for Rotary has no ritualistic customs.  It is simply a practice that 
spontaneously developed in break down the reserves that stand in the way of fellowship.  In April 1926, 
Chesley R. Perry, the first Rotary International Secretary gave an elaboration of《Rotary and First 

Names》on《The Rotarian》Magazine.  Readers may find the full text on the next page. 

When Rotary was a fledging, and its handful of members virtual strangers to one another, any 
effort at breaking down formality was welcomed.  Thus it seemed natural that the early members called 
each other by the first name, but it may be various in different races of culture.  In 1980, when U.S. 
journalist Sydney J. Harris addressed the subject of the first-name custom in his syndicated newspaper 
column,《The Rotarian》Magazine editor sent copies of his remarks to Rotarians in several countries, 

asking for their comments on it and on the first-name custom in general.  Reprint of Mr. Harris column 
and the Rotarians’ replies are shown here on the annex pages 3-6. 

In a few areas, such as Europe, Club members use a more formal style in addressing fellow 
members.  In other parts of the world, mainly in Asia, for example in Taiwan, the practice is to assign 
each new Rotarian a humorous nickname that relates to some personal characteristic or describes the 
member’s business or profession.  For example, a member nicknamed “Oxygen” is the manufacturer of 
chemical gas products, while “Shoes” might be the nickname for a Rotarian in the footwear business.  
Other members might carry nicknames like “Muscles,” “Foghorn,” or “Smiles” as commentaries on 
their physical characteristics.   

In the early days, the Chinese, Japanese or Korean would consider addressing a man by his 
nickname as somewhat coarse and of questionable taste.  Nevertheless, as they understood the 
philosophical and psychological bases of Rotary, they realized in cultivating fellowship, informality has 
a legitimate place.  Confucius, it is true, taught politeness and courtesy.  But he also said: “Keep a person 
afar from you through obeisance.”  Surely good fellowship is far more important than ceremonious 
etiquette.  The nicknames are frequently a source of good-natured fun and fellowship.  But whether a 
Rotarian is addressed by a given first-name or a nickname, the spirit of personal friendship is the initial 
step that opens doors to all other opportunities for service. 



 



 



 



 



 


